THE MAY NEWSLETTER will be assembled and mailed out on Tuesday, April 25 at 9:00 am in the Lower Church Hall.



<u>ITALIAN DINNER/SILENT AUCTION</u> fundraiser on Sunday, April 30 from noon to 2:30 pm with set-up on Saturday, April 29 at 6:00 pm. Cost of the tickets is \$7.50 for adults and \$4.00 for children aged 3 to 10. Tickets may be purchased in the Atrium. You can eat here or order meals to go.

THE CHURCH LAWN MOWING SCHEDULE is posted at the Welcome Center in the Atrium. If you can help with this weekly task, please sign up.

HOME VISITATION MINISTRY: CELC is looking for volunteers to expand its Home Visitation Ministry! Each month we assign volunteers to visit with 2-4 individuals to visit over the course of the month, reminding them that they are beloved members of this community. Interested in helping out, but don't want to go it alone? Sign up with a friend or family member to be your visitation partner. Contact Pastor Justin or Brenda if you're interested.



UNITED YOUTH GROUP TRIVIA NIGHT FUNDRAISER: On Friday, May 5 the UYG will be holding a trivia game night at the American Legion in Lewisburg. Doors open at 5:30 pm, and the game starts at 6:00 pm. Cost is \$20.00 for an individual ticket, or you can purchase a table of eight for \$150.00. Bring your own dinner/snacks. Youth will be selling beverages and desserts. We'll also have a silent auction. Monies raised go towards the UYG mission trip. Contact Mindy Moore at 630-687-0943 for tickets.

THE BISHOP'S OPEN GOLF CLASSIC will be on Monday, May 8th at the Susquehanna Valley Country Club in Shamokin Dam. The tournament begins at



11:00 am and benefits Camp Mount Luther and the camp's annual fund. Detailed info and registration forms are available on the camp's website at www.campmountluther.org. Individuals, businesses or church congregations are needed to be hole sponsors, door prize sponsors, and to contribute silent auction items. If you can help, please contact the Camp Office at 570-922-1587. Spectators are welcome!

GERANIUMS FOR PENTECOST: Each plant costs \$8.00. Order forms may be found at the Welcome Center in the Atrium and on the church website. Please include a commemoration. Deadline to order is Monday, May 15. Plants may be picked up at the conclusion of the 10:30 service on Pentecost or left to be planted at the church.



THE CHURCH OFFICE will be closed on Memorial Day, May 29, 2023.





<u>2023 GRADUATES:</u> The months of May & June are the time for graduations and we have many talented students from this congregation whom we wish to honor. <u>Sunday, June 4</u> is <u>Graduate Recognition Sunday</u>. If you have anyone from your family who is graduating this year, we would like to know about them! A short paragraph which includes their name, school, degree and future plans (if known) will be included in the June newsletter. Please send or call in your information to the Church Office.

	April 23, 2023	April 30, 2023
	3 Easter	4 Easter
Asst. Minister 8:00	Sarah Patte	TBD
Asst. Minister 10:30	Joseph Martin	TBD
Lector 8:00	Beverly Harvey	Beckie Stahlnecker
Lector 10:30	Ethel Snook	Ken Stitley
Acolytes 8:00	Oliver Patte	Olivia Koontz
Acolytes 10:30	Ruth Miller	Claire Hershberger
Communion Ushers 8:00	Diane Miller	No Communion
Communion Ushers 10:30	Gary Parks Bill Borys	No Communion
Communion Assistants 8:00	Gregg Wetzell	No Communion
Communion Assistants 10:30	Colleen Nevil	No Communion
Usher Team 8:00	Bill & Carole Bollinger	Ed Ney
Usher Team 10:30	Jerry & Julie Albright	Bill & DeDee Wagner
Welcome Desk 8:00	Jackie Cvik	Jackie Goff
Welcome Desk 10:30	Pam Baker	Sharon Booth
Altar Guild	Jackie Goff	
Council Person	Dan White	